
1919 North 2nd Street, Bismarck, ND 58501-1735
email:  info@corpuschristibismarck.com
website:  www.corpuschristibismarck.com
facebook: www.facebook.com/CorpusBismarck
parish app:  Text "app" to 55321

Parish Office. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                255-4600
Parish Fax. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  255-4616
Food Pantry. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                 255-3104

Parish Office is open 7:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m.  
Monday-Thursday

Friday 7:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

For Sacramental Emergencies after office hours, 
please call 701-425-1483 and leave a voicemail.

We will return your call in a timely manner.

Msgr. Patrick Schumacher, Pastor. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                255-4600 
Rev. Logan Obrigewitch, Parochial Vicar. . . . . . . . . 975-9802 
Tracy Kraft, Parish Manager. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9803 

PASTORAL MINISTERS 
Cindy Anderst, Adult Formation. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                975-9810
Sarah Bengtson, Pastoral Care. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  975-9805
Sebastian Haboczki, Music Ministry . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9806
Melanie Konieczka, Faith Formation . . . . . . . . . . . . .            975-9809
Tammy Schafer, Pastoral Care. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9816
Sr. Ivo Schoch, Outreach Ministry. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               975-9808

DEACONS: Bob Wingenbach, Brian Lardy, Michael Fix, 
Lonnie Grabowska, Rex McDowall (Retired)

PARISH SUPPORT STAFF
Jane Bosch, Kitchen Manager. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255-4600
Niel Heinze, Maintenance Technician . . . . . . . . . . . .           975-9815
Colleen Reinhardt, Food Pantry, Music Assoc. . . . .975-9807
Beverly Everett, Organist in Residence. . . . . . . . . . .          255-4600

  MISSION STATEMENT
As disciples of Jesus, we live our faith 
through Word, Sacrament, and Service.

CHURCH OF CORPUS CHRISTI

PARISH BULLETIN DEADLINE:  Articles must be 
received by noon on Wednesdays (typed format).

PRAYER TREE:  255-4600

June 25, 2023

SACRAMENTS

	 Reconciliation - Reconciliation will be offered 
behind a screen weekdays from 11:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and 
from 3:00-3:30 p.m. on Saturdays. Or by appointment by 
calling the parish office at 701-975-9803. No Reconciliation 
prior to Communion Services. Also, schedule may change 
on Holy Days or Special Liturgies.
	 Baptism - The Baptism Preparation Program and 
Schedule are by arrangement.  Please call the office at 701-975-
9805 to register or register online at corpuschristibismarck.
com/baptism prior to your delivery date and the program 
director will return your call.  Parents must be registered at 
Corpus Christi or have permission from their parish.
	 Marriage - Couples planning to be married should  
contact the parish office at 701-975-9805 at least 12 months 
in advance for completion of Diocesan requirements. 
	 Natural Family Planning Classes are offered by the 
Bismarck Diocese. The methods offered are Billings Ovulation 
Method, Creighton Model Fertility Care System, Marquette 
Model and Sympto-Thermal Methods. If you have questions 
about NFP please contact the Diocese of Bismarck at 701-
222-3035 or www.bismarckdiocese.com/nfp.
	 RCIA Classes - Persons wishing to learn more about 
the Catholic faith may call Tracy Kraft at 701-975-9803.

WEEKLY LITURGY SCHEDULE

Saturday (Vigil of Sunday). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   4:00 p.m.
Sunday. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8:30 & 10:45 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.
Monday-Friday. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .12:10 p.m.

(Holy Days as scheduled)



TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                           JUNE 25, 2023   

CONTRIBUTIONS (GENERAL FUND) - (2,463 households)
Adult Envelopes (224) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $13,407.00
Youth Envelopes . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $     174.21    
TOTAL RECEIVED (June 18). . . . . . . . . . . . .               $13,581.21
       1st Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $16,384.34
       Online Giving Week 1 (May 29-June 4) . . . .   $  5,770.00            
       Electronic Contributions . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              $14,008.68    

2nd Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           $13.806.84                     
       Online Giving Week 2 (June 5-11) . . . . . . . . .        $4,569.00                       

3rd Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         $13,581.21                      
       Online Giving Week 4 (June 12-18) . . . . . . . $5,785.00
       Electronic Contributions . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                $10,365.68                  
       4th Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00
       Online Giving Week 4 (June 19-25) . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00                                       
     
        We appreciate your generosity which is part of being 

 faithful stewards of Corpus Christi. 

	
   	

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Tuesdays 1:00-7:00 p.m. (private, quiet time, 
incense free).  All are welcome to spend time in 
Jesus’ Eucharistic presence. 

During Adoration, the exposed Blessed 
Sacrament is not to be left unattended and 
at least two committed adorers are needed 

at all times.  If you are unable to come to your committed 
time, please contact Tracy in the Parish Office at 701-975-
9803. Thank you for your commitment to our Lord!

Weekly Mass Intentions

Monday, June 26- VWendell Schall (12:10 p.m.)
Tuesday, June 27- VLeo & VMary Margaret Pudwill 

(12:10 p.m.)
 Wednesday, June 28- VCody J. Schmidt (12:10 p.m.)

Thursday, June 29- VDebbie Erling (12:10 p.m.)
Friday, June 30- VJune McFarland (12:10 p.m.)

 Saturday, July 1- VGeorge Volk (4:00 p.m.)
Sunday, July 2- VLee Braun (8:30 a.m.)

VJosie Steier (10:45 a.m.)
Pro Populo (5:30 p.m.)

Livestreaming Schedule:
WEEKDAY MASSES

Monday - Friday: 12:10 p.m.

WEEKEND MASSES
Saturday:  4:00 p.m.
Sunday:  10:45 a.m.

Marriage Moments: What does it mean to have equality 
in marriage? It's more than just being fair, divvying up 
tasks, and respecting each other. Scripture reminds us 
that our "abundance should supply other's needs and 
that their abundance may also supply your needs. (2 
Cor. 8:14) Does one of you need more than the other 
today? If not, supply a neighbor's need today. 

Parenting Pointers: Jeremiah said, "I hear the 
whisperings of many: Terror on every side!" (Jer. 20:10) 
Jesus said, "Do not be afraid..." (Matt. 10:31) To feel afraid 
at times is human. Share one thing each of you is afraid 
of. What helps you get through your fear? 
Both Marriage Moments & Parenting Pointers are provided by Susan 
Vogt at www.susanvogt.net

Stewardship Thoughts: "Nothing is concealed that will not 
be revealed," Jesus tells us in the Gospel today, "and nothing 
hidden that will not become known." May our stewardship 
of God's gifts be such that we would not be ashamed if it 
were seen in the clear light of day. The heart grateful to God 
needs to find a way to express that gratitude. Some ways 
to do that are through prayer, service, and giving of one's 
resources. 

Vocation Views:  Courage is needed to speak God's word. 
Let no one intimidate you. God gives you the power to speak 
the truth. (Matt. 10:26-33)

Food Pantry Needs 
	 For June:		  For July:
	 Pancake Mix 		  Cream Soups
	 Syrup			   Rice

Thank you for supporting the Food Pantry - 
you are helping your neighbors in need! 

You are invited to the annual Town and Country 
Celebration on Sunday, July 9th. The event will be held 
at the Artz family farm in Antler. The day will begin with 
a blessing of land and equipment at 12:15 p.m. followed 
with Mass celebrated by Bishop Kagan at 12:30 p.m. 
All are invited to take part in lunch and entertainment 
after Mass. Register at bismarckdiocese.com/townand 
country or call 701-204-7205. Registration is required 
for an accurate meal count.  

PLEASE NOTE:
The Parish Office will be closed on July 3 & 4 for 

the Independence Day holiday. 
The church building will be open 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 

p.m. for the 12:10 p.m. Mass on both July 3 & 4. 
No Eucharistic Adoration on July 4.



CHURCH OF CORPUS CHRISTI                      BISMARCK, ND
What’s Going on Here This Week

Sun. 6/25	 Children's Liturgy of the Word, 10:45 am Mass
		  RCIA Spring Session, 5:00-9:00 p.m., 
			   South Hospitality Room		
		  SNAC, 6:30 p.m., Room 140

Tues. 6/27	 Quilters, 9:00 a.m., Community Room
		  Eucharistic Adoration 12:45-7:00 p.m., Church

	
 

Don't miss important messages and
stay engaged with the parish!

Get the Corpus Christi myParish App
for any of your smart devices
 Text the word App to 55321

Corpus Christi Youth Ministry
High School SNAC (Grades 9-12)
 (SNAC: Sunday Nights After Church) 

June 25:  Topic Night
July 2: No SNAC

STEWARDSHIP OPPORTUNITY
Looking ahead to 2024 & beyond:

Corpus Christi is in need of an additional 
volunteer to assist with Sacristy Linen Care. This 
individual is responsible for the care (washing 

& ironing) of the Sacristy linens once a week for 
the month of February.  The linens can be taken 

home. Please help us prepare for next year by 
filling this spot in the yearly rotation. 

Light of Christ Catholic Schools is now accepting 
applications for the 2023-2024 school year in the 
following positions:
Fourth Grade Teacher (Cathedral of the Holy Spirit School)
Elementary Counselor (24 Hours per week)
Instructional Aide (Full-Time)
Lead Food Service Worker (Saint Anne School)
Lead Kids Club Aftercare Staff (Part-Time-2023-2024 school year)
Kids Club Aftercare Staff (Part-Time-2023-2024 school year)
Full-Time positions qualify for Light of Christ benefits, 
including a tuition discount for employee's children. 
To apply for one of these positions, please go to 
lightofchristschools.org/employment. 
For more information, please contact Randy George at 
rgeorge@lightofchristschools.org or 701-425-0793.

The Catholic Church must be exemplary: clergy, 
employees, whether diocesan, parish or Catholic 
school and volunteers are held accountable for their 
behavior. To enable the highest level of accountability, 
there must be a clear and unambiguous definition of 
appropriate behavior. To this end, this Code of Conduct is 
defined for the Diocese of Bismarck and it provides a 
foundation for implementing effective and enforceable 
standards for all clergy, educators, employees and 
volunteers in contact with children and youth. The Code 
of Conduct can be found at bismarckdiocese.com/safe-
environment-program

Support the works of the Holy Father
Peter's Pence Collection

July 1-2, 2023
Envelopes available at the church entrances.

The Peter’s Pence collection is a gesture of solidarity 
through which every member of the faithful can 
participate in the activity of the Pope as Pastor of 
the universal Church. The faithful’s offerings to the 
Holy Father through the Peter’s Pence Collection are 
destined to Church needs, to humanitarian initiatives 
and social promotion projects, as well as to the support 
of the Holy See. www.usccb.org

Let's help the Holy Father to help others! 
Your contribution is important. 

Did you know your
God's Share Appeal donation supports:

Funded by your contributions to the Annual God's 
Share Appeal, the Office of Canonical Services 
represents Bishop Kagan's church court for the 
Diocese of Bismarck. The Office of Canonical 
Services deals most often with Declarations of 
Nullity of marriage, most commonly known as 
annulments. Pastors and parishioners are greatly 
served by this office, which can assist in the 
resolution of "marriage outside of the church" or 
those marriages unable to be fully recognized 
by the church because of a prior marriage bond. 
This ministry of the bishop is required of him by 
universal church law (Canon Law) and must be 
widely available to assist parishioners and pastors 
throughout the diocese. The God's Share Appeal 
ensures that Bishop Kagan can continue to provide 
this delicate and important ministry to his people. 



	

Your stepping stones back into life...
LOTUS (Looking Onward to Understanding and Serenity) is a group for men, women and young adults who 
have experienced a death.  LOTUS meets on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of every month at Parkway Funeral Service, 
2330 Tyler Parkway. The next session will be on Tuesday, June 27th.  This will be an Open Session - "Looking 
for Connections: Signs and Messages." During the summer months (June, July and August) 

meetings are held once a month, on the 4th Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m. for both men and women.

Healing Hearts Grief Support Group.  Healing Hearts is a group for anyone who has experienced the loss of 
a child and provides guidance on the path to healing. This group is for miscarriages, infant, toddler, youth, 
teen or adult loss. This grief support group is open to the public and held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the 
month from 5:30-6:30 p.m. at Parkway Funeral Service, 2330 Tyler Parkway.  The next Session will be on June 27th. This will 
be an Open Session - "Father's Day." 

The Augustine Institute, producers of FORMED, 
is proud to introduce Amen, its latest offering.  
Amen is the free Catholic app that brings you 
daily Mass readings, beautiful prayers, faithful 

meditations, including bedtime meditations, and 
nourishing Scripture to draw your mind, body, 

and soul to rest in God. 

Go to:
Apple App store or Google Play

to download the free Amen app. 

FORMED: The Catholic Faith on Demand
Get thousands of enriching Catholic movies, 

programs, audio, and books instantly on FORMED. 

A generous donor of Corpus Christi has gifted the 
parish with an annual subscription so 

FORMED is free!

To sign up for free:
Visit signup.formed.org

Enter our parish zipcode or name

Grow in your Faith! Catholic content at your fingertips! 

	



FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK:  
Deacon Eric Artz and Mr. Joseph Schon have been at the rectory now for nearly a month. Eric has one more year of 
seminary left and will be ordained to the priesthood next summer, God-willing. As a new transitional deacon, he has 
been offering homilies and assisting at Mass, as well as immersing himself in the various ministries of the parish. A 
summer assignment allows for good and practical experiences which will help him as a newly ordained priest. You 
can learn theology and the rubrics of the Liturgy through classes in Seminary but there is no textbook like real life 
experiences. As I reflect upon my 30 years as a priest, serving God and ministering for the Church, I cannot help but 
think about you, my dear people of God, and the experiences we have shared together as disciples of Christ. I have 
walked with families through the joy and sadness of life, from the over 1,000 funerals, 400 weddings, anointings 
and hospital visits, baptisms, first communions, confessions and through the simple but profound act of visiting, 
one-on-one with you. God promises to be with us at every moment and through the Sacraments we have tangible 
ways to connect with Him. I am humbled and privileged to have been called to the priesthood and I am deeply 
grateful for your support and prayers. Please continue to pray for me and for increased vocations. The men in 
formation for the Diocese of Bismarck are solid and sincere in their devotion to our Lord. It is a true pleasure for the 
Corpus Christi Rectory to welcome these men for the summer, not to mention the gift that a summer assignment 
is - to both the seminarian and the parish and her parishioners. If you have not had a chance to greet and visit with 
Eric and Joe, please don't hesitate! 

On a few last side notes: Deacon Artz's family will be hosting this year's Town and Country Celebration on July 9th. The 
Artz family farm is near Antler, which is north of Minot, near the Canadian border. The Town and Country Celebration 
is a unique event and celebrates agriculture and the family farm - the backbone of many of our communities. It is 
a great honor to host the annual event and I commend the entire Artz family for their participation and hospitality.  

Thank you for your contributions to the annual God's Share Appeal. We are closing in on our goal, but we still have 
a little ways to go. As you prayerfully consider your donation to the appeal, is is good to remember this diocesan-
wide appeal directly impacts every parish through the various programs and ministries. Corpus Christi will always 
reach 100% of it's goal; if we fall short through parishioner contributions, the difference comes from the general 
fund. With our stewardship commitment, we strive to assist Bishop Kagan in the work of the diocese. 

						      ~Have a Great Week!   Monsignor Patrick A. Schumacher, S.T.L.

	•

LITURGICAL MINISTRY
Please review the schedule below and contact the office to let us know if you are willing and able to serve as a minister 

next weekend.  If you are not scheduled but would be willing to help, call Tracy at 701-255-4600.




